W. Stirling Draffen

26 September 1958

Mr William Stirling Draffen chairman of Draffen’s of Dundee Ltd who died yesterday had been associated with the department store for 61 years.

Mr Draffen was 77. He returned on Saturday to his home at ‘Wayside’ Longforgan from holiday at Nethy Bridge. Since then he had been confined to bed. In association with his elder brother, Mr John J. Draffen he played a leading part in the expansion of the business. Under his direction Draffen’s became increasingly well known for its comprehensive service.

Mr Draffen’s tall figure and native courtesy were well known to generations of customers. He was a popular and much respected figure with his staff.

How It Began

His start with the family business was, if not accidental, at least impromptu. When he left Dundee High School in 1897 he was to attend medical classes at Edinburgh University. These did not start until September, so his father told him he was going into the office for “a little time”. A little knowledge his father told him would be help when he became a doctor.

“That was how it all began”, as Mr Draffen once told his staff.

The form celebrated it’s centenary in 1934 having graduated from a small shop in Overgate. The Nethergate – Whitehall Street premises wee begun in 1887 and two years later the premises were acquired by Mr George Draffen (Mr John Stirling Draffen’s father) and Mr John Jarvie.

Mr Draffen was among the first members of Dundee Rotary Club in 1921 and was President in 1928. He had also been Chairman of Rotary Scottish District Council. With the late Mr Thomas Shaw he founded Dundee Business Club. He was the first Chairman of Dundee Ratepayers Association, an office he held until 1940.

One of his keenest interests was the Orphan Institution, which he served as House Convener and as President of the Institution. Other posts he held were Directorships of Dundee Dental Hospital the Eye Institution and President of the Sick Poor Nursing Association.

Rep President

He became a Director of the Repertory Theatre in 1939 and later was Honorary President until last year. He was a member of the Dundee Chamber of Commerce, Lodge Dundee St. Mary (No 1149), the Bonnetmaker Craft and the Guildry of Dundee.

Mr Draffen was formerly and elder and Treasurer of Invergowrie East Church and was later an elder of Ryehill Church Dundee.

He visited South Africa frequently from 1947 onwards. He also visited South America and in 1956 went on an extended tour of Australia where the family had relatives.

Mrs Draffen died in 1943.

He is survived by his son Mr George S. Draffen, a Director of the firm, his daughter Mrs G. R. Hynd, whose husband is a senior partner in MacGregor & Co fire hose manufacturers and his sister Miss Sarah Draffen. 

Rotary Tribute

At Dundee Rotary Club meeting yesterday, Mr James A. Bruce, President paid tribute to Mr Draffen, a Past President, joining the club in it’s first year and throughout the years each succeeding president had welcomed his wise counsel and sound advice. “His influence has contributed to a large extent to the present high standing of Rotary in the city.

He was a man of deep intellect, a gentleman and staunch friend. Words of mine would be inadequate to describe the respect in which he was held in communities here and in many distant parts, and he will be greatly missed by his wide circle of friends.”
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